
AEVA Adelaide, South Australia  

- Minutes - 
of General Meeting  

held at the Function Room, Level 1 
Duke of Brunswick 

207 Gilbert St. Adelaide SA 5000 

 

Date: January 25, 2011 7:30pm 

 

 President, Edward Booth opened the meeting at 7:32pm. 
 Apologies:  Bill Northrop, David Rowe, Dickson Beattie, 

John Lindsay and Bill Masters 
 Minutes of the last meeting were published on the website for 

all to read. Accepted: by all. 
 Ask for numbers (Eric to count number present)  

- Number present: 28  
- Arrived in EV: 4 
- New members since last meeting: 0 
- Visitors: 1 

 
     
 

Treasurer’s report:  
  Update on the following: 
 Donation to St John for there presence at the EV Expo. 

Proposed by John Lindsay and seconded by Steve Rhodes. 
It was decided that $200.00 would be paid to St John. Mic 
to organize (Ref: 005896-001).  
A.P – Mic: This is still do be organized  

 Final financial figures from the EV Festival 
Conference/Expo. 
A.P – Mic: This will be read the final figures at the 
next meeting when finalized. 

 
 



 
 
     Presidents report: 
      Edward announced the Goolwa Gopher Gymkhana - 
      It is to be held on Saturday 5th March at Goolwa Wharf 
      (as previously). 
      A.P – Eric. Eric to add poster and link to the PDF on the 
       website. – done. 
 

 Secretary’s Report:  
 Two T-Shirts for sale: $20.00 (at cost) Size M and L 
 Eric spoke about the email list for anyone who has 

changed email address or would like to add theirs to it. 
 
 

 
Tonight’s Guest Speaker: Bob Gell from Club Assist. 
   Eric introduced Bob Gell from Club Assist who spoke 
about his involvement in the fast charging aspect of electric 
cars, particularly for the Mitsubishi i-MiEV, and the 
installation of the first fast charge station in Australia, 
possibly the Southern Hemisphere - at the Mitsubishi 
Australia, Adelaide headquarters…(this occurred on 
February 2, 2011) 
 
Members EV Conversion reports:  
   Bruce Tonkin showed slides of his Venus 78 electric 
Moped rebuild. 
Bruce also had a slide of the Pt Broughton “EV” with solar 
panels all over it. 
Bruce has now sold his recently acquired Sherpa EV to Rod 
Muller. 
   Bill spoke about his white ‘95 Barina which he bought as a 
donor for an EV project. He had it on display in the side 
street. 



 
Question Time: 

A few questions… 
 

Other business: 
 Short video of the Monster Garage Electric Chev Belair 

– Bruce Tonkin 
 Edward spoke to all present regarding a social get-

together and for everyone to start thinking of a location 
etc., possibly around November 2011. 

 The next meeting of AEVA Adelaide to be on 
Wednesday 23rd February at 7:30pm  
(meal before in dining room from 6pm). 

 Meeting closed at 9:32pm 
 

Eric Rodda (Secretary) 


